Viktor Yushchenko
President of Ukraine
Bankovaya Str. 11
01220 Kyiv
Ukraine
Dear President Yushchenko,

I have recently been informed about the case of Lema Susarov who has been recognised as a refugee by the United Nations refugee agency (UNHCR). For humanitarian reasons only, I urge you to ensure that Lema Susarov is not forcibly returned to the Russian Federation, where he would be at risk of torture and other serious human rights violations.

Also, I would like to remind you that Ukraine is a state party to the Refugee Convention and the UN Convention against Torture, both of which prohibit the return in any manner whatsoever of any person to a situation where they would be at risk of torture.
That is why I urge you to ensure that Lema Susarov is immediately released and handed over to the UNHCR to seek a durable solution to his situation. 

Thank you in advance for your action to guarantee the safety and well-being of Lema Susarov.
Yours respectfully,

